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Kingscliff High School upgrade 
Works notification  17 November 2022 

A project is underway to upgrade Kingscliff High School. 

Change to access of temporary driveway to staff carpark and walkway to sports facilities 

A threatened bush stone-curlew is nesting at the edge of the temporary driveway to the staff carpark at 
Kingscliff High School. The bush stone-curlew was found nesting on 15 November 2022.  

When the bush stone-curlew was found nesting a 30m exclusion zone was immediately established 
around the nest. This meant that the access to the temporary carpark and walkway to the sports facilities 
was not available to vehicles and pedestrians on Wednesday, 16 November 2022.  

We have consulted with an ecologist and the exclusion zone has been refined to ensure the safety of the 
bush stone-curlew while it is nesting. Exclusion fencing has been erected along the access road and 
agricultural fence line. The exclusion fencing will slightly reduce the width of the temporary driveway while 
the curlew is nesting.  

From 17 November 2022, the vehicle access to the temporary carpark will be restored and students and 
staff will be able to use the walkway to the sports facilities.  

Thank you for your cooperation in ensuring the safety of the bush stone-curlew. 

Map of bush stone-curlew nest location and exclusion zone effective 17 November 2022 
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